RCTC Board Minutes 10/10/18

Copied from email 10/16/18
NEXT MEETING:  7 p.m., Wednesday, November 14, 2018; 200 Central Drive, Cranberry.


RCTC Board MINUTES – October 10, 2018 - Meeting 7 pm, 200 Central Drive.

Attending:  Bob M., Steve, Marian, Donna,  Jen. Patty, Bob R., Amy, John, Bob V., Joe, Doug, Paul, Sue

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM.

The minutes from last month were approved.  

Bob reviewed the next 90 days on the calendar.  

October 27 at 2PM is the bridge dedication.

FINANCE:  See Charlie’s email for financial report.  Bob mentioned that reimbursement was income and maybe it shouldn’t be?  Charlie will look into it.  After further discussion, Bob agreed that that was explained correctly.

The October 6 trail run was a success.  Net was ~$2100 to disburse to the three groups.

Invoices – 
Donna – $443.09 for expenses
John -  $1800 for 60 hours – see his email
Sue - $107.28 for brochure expenses
Steve - $1300 for truck rental
These were approved.

The financial report was approved.

MANY TRAILS - John said that our colleagues at the Erie-Pittsburgh trail alliances have been working on a package for trail work.
Agan Park – we have authorized an appraisal for the Hugh Family Estate which will cost about $900.
Hartwood to Beechwood – the next step is a recon hike and Beechwood Farms is fine with us exploring this idea.  That hike will be November 17. 
John spoke with a staffer with the Western PA Conservancy Association as well.  
John spoke with Hampton Township and the county about the status of land near North Park Hemlock Development.  We have the opportunity to acquire some of these parcels.  John is still researching.  The ALT had someone do a deed search this year but no conclusion was reached.  The Allegheny Land Trust is also pursuing land near there.  The original owner is Winchester Corporation.
Two tax-delinquent properties along the Harmony Trail are close to closing.  

PROMO COMMITTEE:  Doug has reached out to PPG Industries to see if we could partner with them regarding paint for blazes.  We are waiting to hear back.  Doug is following up.  
Amy has contacted Patagonia’s Shadyside store about tabling there.  
Amy has a friend who is going to run the Rachel Carson trail in December and suggested publishing it as an unsupported event.  Bob V. is interested.  
Opt Outside Kids Event – Amy asked for trinkets for the kids.  Magnets and pins were suggested.
Amy has created a Facebook event for the BTUC.  Her goal is selling out, or 120 solo runners.  She also suggested opening the registration this year for next year.

HARMONY TRAIL:  Bob said the bridge is done.  The Heroes 5K had about 20 participants.  Bob called out Lou for being an outstanding volunteer and for suggesting the 5K.  Turnout was a little lower than hoped for.  Amy suggested something other than a 5K.
The Harmony Trail make a difference day is October 20.  Let Bob know if you want to help.  It is 10AM at eh Barn in North Park.  Other groups are also involved.  
Bob said that the trail between the Harmony Trail and the bridge is a quagmire.  We’ll need to investigate how to dry it out or cross it.
The next tasks are figuring out Eichner and an easement, the Penn Power parking lot, and fixing up the crushed gravel path to make it ADA compliant.
Joe reported some loose nuts on the bridge.  Charlie will check that out.

BAKER TRAIL:  Patty and Steve went to the outdoor discovery Center at Crooked Creek.  We have access to this for meetings if we wish.  A crew was scheduled to chainsaw which is delayed, but Patty is still going out this weekend to flag. 
Patty will let the Board know about the bridge progress.  Possibly it will be October 27.
Bob suggested getting a summer intern to help make sure we are on maps and data sets.

VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE:  Donna said there is an open section available.  From Murray Hill to Agan Park, a steward is needed.  
Mark Eyerman is looking for an assistant.  His section is Rt. 8.  Sue can possibly do this.

SAFER TRAILS:  Steve said the next meeting is November 12.

OLD BUSINESS:  The Barb Peterson Memorial Hikes are November 3, 4, 10, and 11.

Bob sent an email regarding Range Resources on 9-14 asking what activities they are doing.  There might be a problem with their work November 4.  The Board will contact them and coordinate.  

NEW BUSINESS:  The bridge will be dedicated October 27 at 2PM.  The make-up day is 10-28 at 2PM in case of bad weather.
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